
Dear Friends and Family, 

The wet monsoon continues to bring torrential rains in 
this part of the world. It has been a few months since 
we last saw the sun. Praise the Lord, we can still see 
the Son everyday in His Word. 

During the month of August, I took a missions trip to 
Muse with Brother En Kham. Pastor Aung Shwe has 
been serving the Lord there as a church planter for the 
past seven years. He is a graduate of our Bible school. 
The Lord has tremendously blessed the ministry by 
enabling him to bring souls to Christ one by one. 
There are now about thirty new believers there. We 
visited the believers there and had a two-day seminar 
on a new life in Christ. Many of them testified of how 
the Lord used the seminar to help them in their walk 
with Him. While we were there, two new believers 
obeyed the Lord in water baptism right at the Muse 
river, which divides Myanmar and China!   

We had the privilege of hosting three friends from 
Tucson Baptist Church, Tucson, for a week. Pastor Sam 
Forster taught basic music to our students. We are so 
thankful to the Lord enabling him to cover so much in 
such a short time. Pastor Shane Agee taught personal 
evangelism, reviving our commitments to consistently 
evangelize the lost in our country. Although Pastor 
Armstrong was with us for a couple of days, his 
chapel message and fellowship meant so much to all 
of us. They graciously brought with them a hundred 
hymnals, new Bibles for our freshmen, and so many 
other presents. May the Lord bless every one of them 
for their kindness.  

Over the past three months, the Lord has added some 
new members to our church. Four nursing students 
had been faithfully visiting our Sunday morning 
services for a couple of months. Each one of them had 

been saved before coming to visit us. After doing some 
follow ups, they took memberships at our church 
during the month of July. A single lady heard about 
our church before moving to Yangon. When she came 
to town, she was looking for our church and finally 
found us! We talked to her about her salvation and 
membership, and she joined our church during the 
month of August, along with another family that has 
also been coming for three or four years. We also have 
a young family of three that has been visiting us for 
about two months now. We praise the Lord for His 
goodness to us. Please continue to pray that the Lord 
will help us enlarge our tent more and more.  

About a year ago, we started a new church-planting 
ministry in Bago, which is a two-hour drive from 
Yangon. Our church planter has been very faithful in 
evangelizing the town. The Lord has given several 
contacts in the area. We praise the Lord for graciously 
providing a small house for this ministry. Four months 
ago, his fiancee called off their engagement, because 
she realzied she was not ready to serve alongside him 
in this challenging town! Please pray for Pastor Har 
Thang.  

During the month of August, we sent out a new 
church planter in the town of Kayin Pattaw. Brother Tu 
Zaw Lin is one of our 2010 graduates. The Lord has 
burdened him to plant a Bible-believing church in his 
mother’s native town. The uniqueness of this town lies 
in the fact that there is not a single church there. He 
has been making contacts and doing personal 
evangelism. Please pray for this young, committed 
man for many souls to come to know Christ through 
him.   

In His service, 
Hung, Priscilla, Rachel, Becky, Samuel, and Ruth 
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